WORKER’S COMPENSATION

PAYMENT TERMINATION,

CALIFORNIA
Letter of response to denial of future treatment.

By Dr. Alan L. Lyons, D.C.

The following letter should, at least for a while, continue to get the carrier to pay for future treatment. For those not familiar with Administrative Rule 9786 you should study it thoroughly. There are other criteria that are important that I did not mention. For ANY change in your Treatment Plan (e.g., type of treatment, modalities, duration, frequency) file a new Treatment Plan with the carrier.

I used a low back problem and test in my example. You, of course, will substitute your patient’s affected area and your tests.

The references quoted are from the Worker’s Compensation Laws of California, 1999, by Matthew Bender.
YOUR LETTERHEAD

Insurance Company

P.O. Box

Somewhere, CA 99999

RE: I.M. Hurtin

DOI: 

Dear Sirs,

My patient, I.M. Hurtin, was last seen on  mm-dd-yy. At that time, he related that he was still experiencing intermittent episodes of  low back pain with limited range of motion and radicular pain in the left lower extremity. These episodes continue after increased stress is placed upon the low back. Straight leg raising was positive right and left, as was Ely’s Testing. I treated Mr. Hurtin and advised him to return to my office twice weekly until further evaluation.

At this time, I wish to respond to your letter dated mm-dd-yy, in which you denied further authorization to treatment beyond mm-dd-yy, using as your decision the opinion of Dr. XXXX YYYY, a medical doctor.

According to the California Code Of Regulations, Administrative Rule 9786, as set forth by the Administrative Director, when opposing opinions exist, that a petition be filed with “Good Cause” to the Worker’s Compensation Appeals Board to determine if, in fact, treatment should or should not be continued. Administrative Rule 9786 (b)(5) states “Good cause shall not include a showing that there is no present need for medical treatment to cure or relieve from the effects of the injury.” 

Additionally, Administrative Rule 9786(e) states “The employer’s liability to pay for medical treatment by the employee-selected physician shall continue until an order of the Administrative Director issues granting the petition.”

Therefore, I will continue to report my treatment of this patient to you. As I have related in previous reports, this patient has not satisfactorily recovered from the episodes of this injury and is still in need of further treatment for recovery of this condition.

Please send me a copy of your reviewer’s report for my review.

Please remit payment for the billings not yet paid. Labor Code Section 4622 mandates the payment of penalty and interest on all billing unpaid after 60 days from the date of receipt. The Industrial Medical Council has stated that the penalty and interest, if any, is mandatory and not negotiable.

Sincerely,

Dr.                    , D.C.
